MINUTES
Clinicians United
Monday, September 12, 2022


PRESENT:  David Holt, SEIU, Chris Miller, Shiela McDonough,Adele Bradley, Steven Durost, Shawn Hassell, Rebecca Jamison, Dave Meichsner, Laura Duncan, Andrea Mitchell, Lynn Stanley, Heidi Page, Debi Warner

August Anthem Meetings:  Those members who attended reported that it was more of the same.  They are “working on things,” clawbacks can’t take more than 12 months, Anthem agreed that they are still way behind but will work with us, but they are still not paying old claims.  Shiela has gone to the insurance commission and others are not getting return phone calls despite multiple emails and messages.

The issue of faxed credit card payments from insurers came up.  The only way around this is to sign up for direct deposit.  That has issues when trying to connect an online EOB to a provider in a group practice or a particular client in a batched payment.

Legislative Update:  Because it is election season, bills can be proposed in November.  NASW is concentrating on having the interstate social work compact passed.  Andrea and Lynn reported that there is a NH House commission working on licensing by the Board of Mental Health Practice.  Lynn is working with the Office of Professional Licensure on regulations because Mental Health Practice now has the same reporting requirements and procedures as the other 54 boards.  Currently there do not appear to be any problems for mental health providers.

The Legislature passed the interstate compact for LCMHCs last session.  10 states signed on (only NH and Maine in New England).  The first commission meeting for that is in October.

SEIU news:  We have had 10 people sign the petition to become a Chapter of the SEIU so it will go to the board at the next meeting for acceptance.  That will allow us to elect officers.

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Miller, LCMHC
